
From the Principal  
 

 

 

 

 

Our 2022 College Theme 

Each year the College has a theme for inspiration, challenge 

and guidance.  Over the past few years they have been: 

 

2018: Parade College –Justice and Solidarity 

2019: Parade College –Inclusive Community 

2020: Parade College – Gospel Spirituality 

2021: Parade College – 150 Years of Liberating Education 

 

This year we embrace 2022: Parade College – A Spirited 

Tomorrow 

 

There are a number of reasons for adopting this theme. 

Firstly, after celebrating 150 years in 2021, we naturally look 

towards the next 150 years, our tomorrow.  After a formal 

review last year, we look to name and implement a new 

strategic plan.   

 

We are liturgically in the Year of Luke.  St Luke, the writer of a 

Gospel and the Acts of the Apostles, has more to say about 

the Spirit than any other biblical writer does.  Luke portrays 

the Spirit as the activity and presence of God (Luke 4:18), but 

also as a force or power (Luke 5:17, Luke 8:46), and, for 

example, as “the Spirit of Jesus” (Acts 16:7).  In turn, for 

Luke, Jesus was a man primarily of the Spirit.   

 

And in becoming and being guided as followers of Jesus, 

experience of the Spirit was more important than texts, 

traditions, or the community.  Not surprisingly then, the key 

turning points in Luke’s two-volume story are initiated by the 

Spirit, particularly Jesus’ birth (Luke 1:35), baptism  

(Luke 3:21-22), temptation (Luke 4:1-2), and the start of his 

ministry of speaking and healing (Luke 4:18).   

 

The beginning of Acts (Acts 2:4) and the story of the beginning 

of the mission to the Gentiles (Acts 10:44-48) are also marked 

by experience of the Spirit.  The Pentecost story, the high point 

of what Luke says about the Spirit, is the fulfillment of the 

promise of God for the followers of Jesus (Luke 24:49).  Until 

this point, apart from Jesus (Luke 3:22, Luke 4:1), very few 

people are filled with the Spirit.  However, Luke emphasizes 

that the Spirit appeared to all the disciples (Acts 2:1-4) and that 

the story was a model for us as later Christians (Acts 2:38).  

 

In a secular sense, ‘spirited’ means fully of energy and 

enthusiasm, focused, determined, generous, kind.   

 

What better theme than to have A Spirited Tomorrow 

 

Br Peter Clinch – Congregation Leader, Christian 

Brothers 

Former Parade College staff member, Br Peter Clinch, was last 

week elected Congregation Leader of the Christian Brothers 

across the world.  Peter had been Province Leader for Oceania 

(Australia, New Zealand, Papua New Guinea, the Philippines 

and Timor Leste). 

Br Peter Clinch is pictured here with four Parade Principals: 
[L-R) Br John Wright, Br Denis Moore RIP, Mr Andy Kuppe,  

Br Laurie Collins & Br Peter Clinch 

No. 2  9 February 2022 



 

Ventilation System 

Students and Staff have noticed vents in more and more of 

the College’s classrooms, both on the roof and in the ceiling. 

Over the break, and during this term, part of the College’s 

response to COVID is the installation of ventilation.  The fresh 

air systems installed at Parade College not only provide a 

safe learning environment for pupils and teachers in our 

current climate, but offer a sustainable and optimal learning 

environment post Covid-19. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These systems bring 10l/s of fresh air per student within the 

classroom from the outside environment, as per ‘The World 

Health Organisation’ guidelines.  The air is filtered and 

dispersed through a grille located next to the A/C unit.  This 

allows the unit to recycle fresh air and not Co2 from the 

classroom environment.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The increase in volume means that the classrooms air quality 

is rejuvenated over the length of the teaching period.  Once 

the students and teachers vacate the classroom the process 

continues for 30 minutes to ensure the breathable air quality 

is of a high standard for the incoming class.  The automated 

functionality of the system provides seamless operation that 

requires minimal input from staff due to the sensory system. 

 

Air Purifiers 

The Victorian Government has rolled out air purifiers to all 

government and low-fee non-government schools to remove 

potentially infectious particles – like coronavirus – from higher

-risk areas 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

in schools including staff rooms, sick bays, music rooms and 

other high traffic areas.  Parade College has received 

almost 100 of the devices and is rolling them out to areas 

yet to have fresh air ventilation installed.  The purifiers have 

been delivered by tech giant Samsung. 

 

ACC Sport 

The first term ACC sports commenced last week for senior 

students with fixtures in Cricket, Tennis, and Volleyball, and 

we wish the teams a successful season.  Meanwhile, 

students from all age groups are preparing for the ACC 

Athletics Carnival on Thursday 24 February, and for the 

ACC Swimming Competition being held on Wednesday 30 

March at MSAC.  

 

Launch of Manchester City Football School 

Last week classes began for the two Year 7 groups in the 

Manchester City Football School Program.  We are 

delighted to have Jonathan Sant from Manchester City here 

with us as we await the appointment of the ongoing coach in 

the next few weeks.  The participating boys were delighted 

to receive their uniforms and get out on the pitch for the 

specialised drills. 

 



 

Celebration 150 Concert 

Because of COVID restrictions, the 150 Celebration Concert 

scheduled for Hamer Hall on 21 February will now be filmed 

and unveiled at a cinema in second term.  Whilst regrettable 

that we cannot have a live performance, I am delighted that 

we can still celebrate the College’s Performing Arts talents. 

 

College Open Day 

Our annual Open Day takes place on Sunday 13 February at 

both campuses and we welcome families wishing to learn 

more about the educational opportunities offered by the 

College.  

 

Mr Andy Kuppe 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to our Altior 
Students 
 

 

 

 

The Gifted and Talented team would like to extend their warm 

welcome to the new Altior students for 2022.   

 

Altior is a challenging academic program that extends and 

enriches students in the core subject areas of English, 

Humanities, Science and Mathematics.  The program 

commences at Year 7 and concludes at Year 9.   

 

Finally, we would like to take this opportunity to notify 

members of the College community about the unfortunate 

postponement of the ‘Thriving as Gifted’ parent and student 

evening next week on Thursday 10 February.  We will provide 

updated details regarding the revised date for this evening in 

the coming weeks.   

 

If you have any queries regarding the Altior program or the 

‘Thriving as Gifted’ evening, please contact a member of the 

Gifted and Talented team at altior@parade.vic.edu.au.   

 

Mrs Emma Mihocic 

Coordinator of Gifted and Talented Programs 

 

2022 Community Action 
Program 
 

 

 

 

Welcome to our new students and their families.  

 

Our Community Action Program is eager to resume our 

existing programs and to work on some new projects.  The 

Student Community Action Centre, located in Alphington 

Court, is open every recess and lunchtime to students of all 

levels wanting to volunteer their time and get involved in any 

of our programs or community projects.  

 

Programs such as: Eddy’s Brekkie Van and St Alban’s 

Tutoring will commence in Week 5 of the term.  We have 

started Eddy’s backpacks project and are looking for 

volunteers to assist one lunchtime a week.  We are looking 

for items to fill the backpacks and any family who may have 

a business contact who may like to donate we would love to 

hear from you.  

 

Our Bluestone Café has warmed up the coffee machine and 

is rolling out the cappuccino’s, latte’s and iced chocolates. 

We are looking for any Year 10 or 11 student who would like 

to do the Barista course and join the Bluestone team.   

 

For our senior students who have or are turning 18, we are 

again encouraging you to join our Lifeblood Blood donation 

team.  More information will be given to year 12’s in the 

coming weeks.  

 

As the term rolls out more information will be available for 

students on the daily bulletin.  Any student interested in any 

of these, or other advertised projects, are encouraged to 

visit the Community Action Centre and speak to one of the 

Community Action Prefects or to Ms Morello.   

 

If any student has an idea for a community project, we 

would love to hear from you.  

 

I wish all our students a happy Term 1.  

 

Ms Anne-Marie Morello 

Community Action Convenor 

mailto:altior@parade.vic.edu.au


 



 



 

From the Director of Preston 
Campus 
 

 

 

 

A Great Start to 2022 

The new school year has commenced with great excitement 

as Year 7 students enjoyed their first days as Paradians, 

commencing classes. meeting subject teachers and making 

new friendships.  

 

The Failte Program provided an opportunity for them to meet 

and get to know the Year 12s and enjoy spending time 

together, with an exchange of College badges at the Liturgy 

on Day 1.  It was lovely to see the boys chatting and making 

connections - there will certainly be opportunities to catch up 

at lunch times on the Ambrose Treacy Oval, in the CCLC, or 

in a game of downball throughout the year.   

 

Particular thanks go to our Student Wellbeing Leaders Ms 

Jess Wogan (Year 7 to 9), Ms Jenny Palmer (Year 10 to 12) 

and the Tutor Teachers for assisting students to settle into 

College life,  

 

We look forward to continuing the transition to secondary 

school with the support of teachers and  our program of 

curricular activities in Term 1. 

 

On Thursday 3 February we welcomed students of all year 

levels to the school year.  At the Lower House Assembly on 

Friday 4 February, Prefect Jackson Pratt (Year 12 T10B) 

spoke with Year 7 to 9 students about the importance of 

making the most of opportunities and trying your hardest.   

 

Students were presented with a range of areas to participate 

in, including Student Leadership and Voice, Ministry, and 

Sport.  Further information regarding activities will be 

advertised.   

 

Thank you to the students who participated in the readings at 

the Liturgy and Assembly during Week 1. 

 

Open Day - Sunday 13 February 

Open Day is an event that is very early on in the College 

Calendar and it’s always great to see the boys from all year 

levels volunteering to participate in the demonstrations. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above: Year 7 student Sathwik Vaithiyanathan L20  

speaking at the Lower House Assembly 

 

Many of our students will be familiar with Author Andrew 

Plant, who will be presenting a Writer’s and Illustrator’s 

Workshop for students to participate in.   

 

Campus Tours, Music, Sport, Food Science, Maths, Stem 

Challenges, Italian and French Cafes, the Curraghmore 

Garden, and the Science Show are all areas students can 

demonstrate and we are hoping to have as many boys as 

possible join in.  

 

Permission forms have been distributed - please have your 

son return his permission form by Thursday 10 February.  

 

Opening of W John Nicholls Pavilion 

This year Preston Campus has new change rooms in the W 

John Nicholls Pavilion, adjacent to the Ambrose Tracy Oval. 

 

The Pavilion will provide change room and bathroom 

facilities for Preston students in PE/Sport, and visitors in the 

ACC Sport Program.  

 

In addition, a verandah area with seating provides a great 

viewing area for teams and spectators.  

 

The Pavilion Opening Ceremony was held in December and 

is named after John Nicholls, former Director of Pathways, 

in recognition of his exemplary leadership and contribution  



 

Andy Kuppe stands to the left of John Nicholls as John unveils the W 

John Nicholls Pavilion plaque in December 2021 

 

to Parade College over 43 years, including development of 

the Edmund Rice Pathways Program (ERPP) for Year 10 

students, and the widely regarded innovative VCAL Program 

at Preston Campus.  Currently John is enjoying leave and 

looking forward to what the new year brings. 

 

Parking 

As Parade College Preston Campus and Sacred Heart 

Primary School are both located on Clifton Grove, the road is 

often very busy, but particularly so at pick up times.  

 

There are staggered finish times between the two schools 

which assists with the flow of traffic, however the road can be 

congested when drivers illegally double park to wait in the 

middle of the road for their student to get into the car.  

 

This is extremely unsafe, and Darebin Council Parking 

Officers patrol school zones each day to monitor parking.  

 

There is a supervising teacher on the front gate until 3.35pm. 

Parents can arrange a pick up time or place with their son, as 

students can wait inside the gate under shade on the seating 

for their parent to arrive.  

 

Any student crossing the road is to use the crossing located 

on Clifton Grove.  

On Tuesdays and Wednesdays Homework Club is open 

until 4.30pm and students can exit via the gate to 

Reception.  

 

An alternative collection point is Irene Street, which students 

can access via the rear gate of the Campus.  

 

Parents driving to collect Parade students are requested to 

be mindful of the traffic and for us to all to work together in 

providing safety for students, including speaking with the 

boys about using the roads safely by following road rules. 

 

We look forward to working with you in partnership 

throughout the year, and we encourage families to be in 

contact with your son’s Tutor Teacher if you would like to 

chat regarding a concern or query. 

 

Mrs Sally Ryan 

Director of Preston Campus 

 

Delivery of Messages and  
Unplanned Departure of Students 

 

Parents and Guardians are reminded that timely 
delivery of messages and/or personal items is not 
possible due to constant student movement in a 

Secondary School. 

 

Whilst every reasonable attempt will be made to 
deliver important messages only, parents are 

advised that we cannot guarantee timely delivery. 

 

Parents/Guardians arriving unexpectedly requesting 
to collect students for urgent appointments may 

face a delay of up to 45 minutes.   

 

Please ensure you allow sufficient time prior  

to the appointment. 

 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Teaching & 
Learning 
 

 

 

Preparing for a Success in Learning 

It was wonderful to welcome all our new students to Parade 

last week, together with all returning students.  Both 

campuses were buzzing with enthusiasm and positive energy. 

 

Given the disruptions of the past year, some students may 

find it challenging to re-establish a routine regarding their 

learning and being back in the classroom.   

 

Families should be aware that your son’s teachers have 

developed classroom agreements with their students and 

involved them in a discussion about student learning 

responsibilities and expectations. 

 

As part of this discussion, the importance of boys taking an 

active part in their learning was reviewed along with 

expectations such as:  

 

• Being punctual and prepared for all classes. 

• Viewing ‘Lesson Plans’ on SIMON for lesson details and 

related resources. 

• Check SIMON daily for: 

 Due dates 

 Task related resources 

 Rubrics and feedback 

 Calendar events 

 Learning Centre resources. 

• Use of the student planner to record homework and 

assessment due dates. 

• Submit all tasks by the due date. 

• Contact your teacher before the due date regarding 

clarification, assistance and any concerns regarding your 

ability to submit a task on time.  

• Take an active part in your learning.  What does it look 

like to be active in the classroom? 

• No distractions (eg; headphones, no phones, etc.). 

• Pursue excellence.  Have high expectations of yourself 

and of your teachers. 

• Take on board feedback.  Reflect on this feedback.  Ask 

questions. 

• What can you do if you are confused? 

 Look at the board and check the information that 

you have received 

 Quietly ask the person next to you 

 Ask your teacher for assistance 

 Email your teacher or organise to see them at 

recess or lunch.  

 

MS Teams 

We were all very grateful to have MS Teams at our disposal 

over the past two years.  These class accounts have again 

been set up for this year, in readiness for any potential 

school closure.  We pray that this will not be necessary.  

 

All Lesson Plans will be placed on SIMON for students and 

parents to access.  Lessons are not accessible via MS 

Teams while onsite and face-to-face classes continue.  

 

Learning is able to continue for students who are required to 

isolate and unable to attend school by monitoring SIMON 

Lesson Plans. 

 

Student Book Supply Issues 

COVID has disrupted both book supply chains and staff 

numbers causing backlogs in student booklist order 

fulfillment. 

 

Students who ordered in the last week of the January have 

not had their orders dispatched yet, but North of The Yarra 

are working hard to send these orders.  

 

Some items are currently out of stock but should be 

available over the next couple of weeks. 

 

Mr Geoff Caulfield 

Assistant Principal - Teaching and Learning 



 

From the Dean Of Learning 
Years 10 to 12 
 

 

 

 

Year 12 Conference at La Trobe University 

All Year 12 students commenced their year by attending a 

Year 12 Conference held at La Trobe University on Tuesday 

1 February.  This conference was planned to mark the 

beginning of their Year 12 journey and help motivate the boys 

for the year ahead. 

 

The day began with a welcome to the “Class of 2022” by our 

Principal, Mr Kuppe, with several other key staff providing tips 

and pointers to assist the students through the year in 

whichever pathway they were heading down. 

Students representing last year’s class of 2021 formed a 

panel and shared their experiences through an engaging Q&A 

session led by Parade’s Careers Convenor, Ms Sipsas, and 

their valuable insight was well received by the students.  

 

Targeted sessions focussing on VCE English, Literature, 

Apprenticeships, and Sport Academy pathways, allowed 

students the opportunity to be immersed in their chosen study 

and pathway, while the Elevate Education sessions provided 

skills and effective strategies to assist them with their time 

management. 

 

Current students of La Trobe University then lead our 

students on a tour of La Trobe University before Old Paradian 

David Buttifant presented to the cohort on the topic of 

resilience.  

Feedback from the student body suggests that the day was 

informative, valuable and enjoyable and a great way to start 

the academic year. 

 

VCE Parent Information Evening 2022 

This year the VCE parent information evening will be held 

as a virtual event with a recording being made available to 

all families on Thursday 17 February.  This presentation will 

provide an opportunity to be fully informed about your son’s 

requirements and expectations as they commence their 

studies in 2022.  The evening is applicable to all parents 

with a son in Units 1 to 4 of any VCE subject. 

 

All Year 11 and Year 12 boys were advised of the 

presentation at assemblies that were held last week, and 

they were encouraged to watch with their parents to assist 

in the understanding of the VCE journey. 

 

Mr Paul Fahey 

Dean of Learning Years 10 to 12 

Facemasks are compulsory when travelling 
on buses, trains, and trams 



 

From the Dean of Learning 
Years 7 to 9 
 

 

 

 

ExCEL ELP 1 resumed Wednesday, 9 February . A reminder 

that students should wear their PE uniform and check their 

timetable for classes, as some room changes have occurred.  

 

As many classes will be resuming excursions shortly, parents 

are reminded to look for excursion permissions in PAM over 

the coming weeks. 

 

Year 7 ACER Testing 

During the period of Monday 14 to Thursday 17 February all 

Year 7 students will be participating in ACER Progressive 

Achievement tests (PAT).  The PAT Mathematics and PAT 

Reading tests will be conducted during one of your son’s 

English and Mathematics classes on your son’s school laptop. 

 

These tests are designed to provide information to teachers 

about your son’s skills and understandings in a range of key 

areas and as such students do not need to study for these 

tests.  

 

Each test will take approximately 40 minutes to complete. 

Before the test date your son will receive an email to his 

school email account informing him of his ACER username 

and password.  

 

Your son’s classroom teacher will provide him with specific 

instructions for each test on the day. If your son is absent on 

the day, he will sit the test upon his return to school.  

 

Student Absence from an Assessment - Years 7 to 

10 

Where a student in Years 7 to 10 is absent for an assessment 

as a result of an approved reason (eg; illness, medical 

reason, self-isolation) students and their families should be in 

contact with their son’s teachers to negotiate a revised date to 

submit the task.  Generally, this is upon return to school, or 

may be up to seven days after a student’s return.  The revised 

due date will appear on SIMON/PAM.  

 

Where a teacher is of the opinion that it is unreasonable for a 

student to sit an assessment due to approved absence, then 

the grade ‘X-Special Circumstance’ may be used. 

 

Where a student is absent due to an unapproved reason 

(eg; holiday, etc.) then he will receive an ‘NS – not 

submitted’ (Years 7 to 10) or ‘NA – Not assessed’ (VCE 

Units 1 to 4).  

 

Parents will also be notified of the non-submission via a 

letter on PAM indicating the new date by which the student 

will need to submit the task.  

 

For Years 8 to 10, the original grade of ‘NS’ or ‘NA’ remains 

as the student grade even upon satisfactory submission.  

 

In Year 7, upon successful resubmission, students may 

receive a grade to a maximum of a ‘C’. 

 

An afterschool ‘Academic Redeemer’ session may be 

issued by your son’s House Leader or Student Welfare 

Coordinator in situations where he has not submitted a task 

even after being provided with a new resubmission date. 

Where this is the case, parents will receive communication 

from their son’s House Leader or Student Welfare 

Coordinator. 

 

Parents should also be aware of the grade bands used at 

Parade for Years 7 to 11 for summative assessment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Note: ‘NP = not passed’, ‘UG = ungraded’. 

 

VCE Units 1 to 4 

If a student is absent for a VCE assessment, it can only be 

rescheduled upon presentation of a medical certificate 

covering the time of the assessment.  

 

More details are available in the VCE Handbook available to 

all students and parents on SIMON/PAM. 

 



 

Edmund Rice Pathways / VCAL 

In the event of any approved absence (eg; illness, medical 

reason, self-isolation) families and students are encouraged to 

notify their subject teacher of the absence and negotiate a 

revised date to submit any outstanding tasks; the new 

submission dates will be reflected on SIMON/PAM. 

 

For other situations such as facing difficulty with managing 

work placements, or where there are extenuating 

circumstances, a student will seek advice from the teacher 

prior to the due date as how to best address any difficulties. 

 

If the assessment task is not submitted by the due date 

without a valid reason, an afterschool ‘Academic Redeemer’ 

session may be issued by your son’s Coordinator.  

 

Not submitting assessment task will result in an ‘NS’ for that 

piece of work.  

 

Prior to the end of semester report, teachers will assess as to 

whether a student is likely to satisfactory pass the subject and 

will notify parents if this is not the case.   

 

Should it be necessary, other arrangements may be made for 

the student to meet the requirements.    

 

Mr Maurice Petruccelli 

Dean of Learning Years 7 to 9 

 

 

Recording a Parent Notified 
Absence on PAM 

 

Parents and Guardians are reminded that  

you are able to use PAM to record a student 

absence for daily or multiple days 

 

Please ensure the absence is  

recorded before 9.30am to avoid a  

SMS absence alert being generated 

 

Please call the College on  

9468-3300 for further assistance if required 

 



 

From the Assistant  
Principal - Student 
Wellbeing 
 

 

 

It was with great joy last week that we welcomed back all the 

Parade students for 2022.  The Wellbeing Team hopes that 

2022 brings a year of less confusion and uncertainty than we 

all experienced in 2020 and 2021.  A safe return to classes, 

and the noisy school yard has been a welcomed relief for all 

the Parade staff and there is a quiet confidence that onsite 

learning is a priority and something we could enjoy for much 

of the year. 

 

Students First Days 

On Wednesday 2 February we welcomed the newest 

members of our Parade community.  Our Year 7s 

reconnected with their Tutor Teachers, reconnected with each 

other and met their Year 12 mentors.  Students had an 

extended Tutor time, a Failte lesson, which included getting to 

know their Year 12 mentors ,and then the Failte Liturgy, 

where they were welcome into their respective houses, 

learning about the Founding Brothers that their houses are 

named after, and were presented with their House badges by 

their Year 12s.  We hope it was a rewarding day and one that 

has helped ease any concerns for our new Paradians. 

 

On Friday 4 February all of our Upper Houses had a House 

Assembly.  This was a special first assembly for Bodkin 

House who were presented, in person, with the Treacy Cup 

after their win in 2021.  Mark Aiello, Deputy Principal, was on 

hand to present the cup to Mr Trantino and Bodkin House 

Captains Jack Maruff (B05) and Thomas Alisandratos (B01). 

Congratulations to Bodkin House and we look forward to 

competition hotting up this year for the cup. 

 

Open Day 

As many families would be aware, Open Day is scheduled for 

Sunday 13 February this year and is a significant event in the 

College’s calendar. 

 

One of the things that Parade Open Days have become well 

known for is the number of our own students present on the 

day.  Our students take guided tours around the College, are 

part of Learning Area demonstrations, play in band 

performances, and are on hand to answer questions and talk 

about their experiences of Parade.  

All Year 7 students and parents will have received an email 

last week regarding volunteering.  All other year levels will 

have received the information in Tutor Groups.  If your son 

would like to volunteer to lead a tour or participate in Open 

Day please return the permission form.   

 

If you have any questions please don’t hesitate to contact 

your sons Tutor Teacher or House Leader.  We look forward 

to seeing a very large number of our students volunteering. 

 

Uniform 

As communicated in the last two newsletters, in 2022 

Parade will go back to the College’s published Uniform 

Policy which includes only wearing PE uniform on the day 

when the year level has ACC sport, except for Year 9 

students who will wear their PE uniform for Excel on 

Wednesdays as well as their designated ACC day.   

 

Every other day will be summer or winter uniform depending 

on the term.  Term 1 is summer uniform.  If a student has a 

practical PE class they will bring their PE uniform and 

change at the beginning of the lesson. 

 

Please see below for each year levels designated ACC and 

PE uniform day: 

 

Year 7: Thursday 

Year 8: Thursday 

Year 9: Tuesday (ACC) and Wednesday (Excel)  

Year 10: Tuesday 

Year 11: Wednesday 

Year 12: Wednesday 

 

Upper and Lower Parent Tutor Evening -  

Thursday 17 February 

In order to best develop a positive relationship between 

home and school we invite all families to attend online the 

Parent/Tutor Evening.   

 

This is an essential evening for families and the students to 

have a one to one chat with their tutor, develop goals for the 

year, talk about any areas for student improvement and 

discuss future learning pathways.  

 

In addition to meeting with the Tutor Teacher, information 

seminars are delivered by Parade staff aimed at informing 

families about key events or stages of learning relevant to 

their child.  



 

This evening will be held on Thursday 17 February from 

4.20pm to 8.40pm, and interviews will be conducted online 

due to the current COVID restrictions.  

 

The Year 7 Camp Information session and the VCE 

information will be pre-recorded and the you tube link will be 

sent to all families prior to the night. 

 

The letter with instructions on how to book has been sent to 

all families on Tuesday 8 February.  Please let your sons 

Tutor Teacher know if you have any questions. 

 

These nights are essential evenings to support your son 

through 2022 so we look forward to seeing all of our families 

online that night.  

 

Introducing our new Dean of Students Years 7 to 9, 

Mr Clint Gifford 

Hello to the Parade College Community, 

my name is Clint Gifford, Dean of Students 

for Years 7 to 9 at Parade. 

 

I would like to take this opportunity to 

thank the community at the college for the 

welcome.  I have had numerous 

conversations with students, staff and 

parents who offered their kind words regarding starting my 

journey at Parade. 

 

I have previously worked at Marcellin College, Bulleen, as a 

House Leader and Director of Students.  Prior to this I taught 

schools in Adelaide and in the United Kingdom.  I look 

forward to sharing my experience and knowledge with the 

students and staff at the college, and working with the wider 

community to support the education of our students here at 

Parade. 

 

Below is information regarding upcoming events in the Lower 

School: 

 

2022 Year 7 Camp Week - 7 to 12 March 

7 to 9 March - Bodkin and Hughes 

Bodkin – Creswick Site (Creswick Road, Creswick) 

Hughes – Grantville Site (Glen Alvie Road, Grantville) 

Recovery Day - Thursday 10 March 

Treacy Trail - Friday 11 March 

 

9 to 11 March - Treacy and Lynch 

Treacy – Creswick Site (Creswick Road, Creswick) 

Lynch – Grantville Site (Glen Alvie Road, Grantville) 

Treacy Trail - Monday 7 March 

Student Preparation Day - Tuesday 8 March 

 

I look forward to the chance to meet more members of our 

community here at Parade as the academic year continues. 

 

Stay safe and God bless. 

 

Introducing our new Dean of Students Years 10 to 

12, Mr Jacob Williams 

Welcome to the new 2022 academic year.  I 

hope each of your sons enjoyed their 

commencement of classes last week and 

are ready for the challenges and triumphs 

ahead of them.   

 

Please ensure you remain in close contact 

with your son’s Tutor Teacher and subject 

Teachers, communicating absences or updates regarding 

your son when you believe this is necessary.  All staff details 

can be found on the Parent Access Module (PAM).  

 

I am pleased to be working in partnership with you as 

Parents/Carers and your sons across Years 10 to 12.  It has 

been well documented that strong, positive partnerships 

between home and school increases the likelihood to improve 

your son’s overall wellbeing and possible success in his 

chosen subjects. 

 

Ms Sarah Pyle 

Assistant Principal - Student Wellbeing  



 

Parents of Parade (POP) 
 

 

 

 

 

Call Out for Helpers! 

Parents of Parade (POP) are calling out to all parents within 

the Parade community for helpers this Saturday 12 

February and Sunday 13 February.  We need your support 

in cooking the BBQ and keeping the supply of scones and 

refreshments to our groups of families touring the school.   

 

Annual Scone Making Day – Saturday 12 February, 

8.30am to 12.30pm 

Scone Making Day is a wonderful tradition at Parade – 

scones are made on the Saturday prior to Open Day, and 

it’s an activity open to men and women and sons.  For those 

of you who have never made a scone before (but it is on 

your bucket list) then this is the activity for you!  Of course, 

you may be a champion scone maker, in which case your 

skills are most welcome.  This event is held at the Bundoora 

Campus. 

 

Annual Open Day Parent BBQ – Sunday 13 February, 

9.00am to 2.00pm 

The annual Open Day BBQ is a wonderful way to assist at 

either the Preston or Bundoora campuses cooking the BBQ 

and keeping the supply of scones and refreshments to our 

groups of families touring the school.  We welcome you to 

volunteer for as much or as little time that you can spare on 

the day. 

 

For our new parents, POP is a healthy avenue to support 

the College with many of the scheduled events throughout 

the year across both the Bundoora and Preston campuses - 

we are involved in College events, community action 

initiatives, and ‘Parent & Son’ nights.  

 

POP Principles  

1. Enhance parent son relationships 

2. Welcome new members to the Parade community 

3. Support initiatives to augment the Parade environment  

 

Some of the other activities to get involved in this year are: 

 

• Father Son Year 7 Games – Monday 21 March 

• Year 7 Dinner – Thursday 26 May  

• Father Son Winter Games – Monday 8 August 

• Father’s Day Breakfast – Wednesday 31 August 

 

Secondary School is so different to Primary School.  In 

Primary School the level of commitment and your time is/

was far greater than it will ever be in Secondary School, you 

knew all the teachers and they knew you.  In comparison, in 

Secondary School you will find that you are not so hands 

on, nor have the contact with other parents like you did 

when you would drop them off or pick them up, to/from 

Primary School.  It can often feel like you don’t really know 

what is going on.  This is where we come in....POP (Parents 

of Parade - for Mum’s and Dad’s). 

 

You have entrusted Parade College to work with you, to 

continue your child’s growth and development.  Part of that 

development is community spirit.  You become a fantastic 

role model by showing your son that you don’t always have 

to be paid to do things; that you can enjoy just being 

involved, while making new friendships with other parents 

and having fun, whether it be at a meeting or helping out 

during an activity or an event.  It is certainly not arduous and 

you would be giving something back.  A life lesson! 

 

If you are able to help out this Saturday or Sunday please 

let us know – many hands make light work, and we would 

love to see twenty or more new faces at both events!  

Please email your name and a contact phone number to 

POP and tell us how and when you can help! 

 

pop@parade.vic.edu.au  

 

Please note, Working With Children checks are required for 

any volunteering within most schools and community/

sporting groups.  If you don’t already have a Working With 

Children card, please visit the WWC website https://

www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au to apply for ‘Volunteer’ 

WWC card.  There is no cost to apply for a volunteer WWC 

card – Australia Post will submit your application for you, 

including taking your application photos at no charge. 

 

Flavio Cosmelli 

President - Parents of Parade 

pop@parade.vIc.edu.au 

mailto:pop@parade.vic.edu.au
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From the Enrolment Officer 

 

 

 

 

 

Open Day Sunday 13 February 2022 

All existing and new families are invited to explore our 

facilities at both Preston and Bundoora Campuses.  Please 

note this important date in your calendar. 

 

Future Students 

Year 7 applications for 2024 and beyond are now being 

accepted.  If you have a younger son in Grade 5 and would 

like to enrol for Year 7 to commence in 2024, please note that 

applications close on Friday 19 August 2022.  Applications for 

other year levels are welcome. 

 

To obtain an enrolment application please download a copy 

on the following link www.parade.vic.edu.au/enrolment-

application 

 

Academy Uniforms 

By now all students are expected to have their full summer 

uniform.  This can be purchased from Academy Uniforms at 

their Thomastown store, located at 238 Wolseley Place, 

Thomastown, or online. 

 

To purchase online  

 

1. Go to www.academyuniforms.com.au 

2. Select ‘order online’ 

3. Choose “Parade College’ 

 

Mrs Kylie Hannam  

Enrolment Officer 

 

 

2022 Term Dates 

Term 1 

Wednesday 26 January Australia Day Public Holiday 

Thursday 27 January All Staff Return 

Tuesday 1 February Year 12 La Trobe Day 

Wednesday 2 February  Years 7, 11 and 12 Students 

Commence Term 1 

Thursday 3 February Years 8, 9 and 10 Students 

Commence Term 1 

Monday 14 March Labour Day Public Holiday 

Friday 8 April Term 1 Concludes 

 

Term 2 

Monday 25 April Anzac Day Public Holiday 

Tuesday 26 April Term 2 Commences 

Monday 13 June Queens Birthday Public 

Holiday 

Friday 24 June Term 2 Concludes 

 

Term 3 

Monday 11 July Term 3 Commences 

Friday 16 September Term 3 Concludes 

 

Term 4 

Monday 3 October Term 4 Commences 

Tuesday 1 November Melbourne Cup Public 

Holiday 

Friday 2 December Term 4 Students Conclude 

Monday 12 December VCE Results Released 

Friday 16 December Staff Conclude and College 

Offices Close 

http://www.parade.vic.edu.au/enrolment-application
http://www.parade.vic.edu.au/enrolment-application
http://www.academyuniforms.com.au


 

From the First Aid Office 

 

 

 

 

 

Parent Portal – Medical Information 

It is important that the College has the latest medical 

information for your son.  Please take the time to review your 

son’s medical information and update when required.  All 

students will have an alert via PAM to validate medical 

information for 2022 with any current updates, enquiries to 

pamsupport@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Year 7 Immunisations - Boostrix and HPV1 –  

23 February 

Parents of Year 7 students are reminded that your son’s 

immunisation consent card is due back to your son’s Tutor 

Teacher on or before 13 February.  If you do not wish for your 

son to be immunised at school the consent card still needs to 

be returned to the College with ‘no’ ticked. 

 

Anaphylaxis - Epipens and Excursions 

Parents of students that are at risk of Anaphylaxis should be 

aware that, in response to Ministerial Order 706, it is College 

policy and a requirement of legislation that students who 

attend the College must have supplied the College with a 

valid Epipen and a current Anaphylaxis Action Plan for their 

personal use.  

  

In order for a student to attend an excursion or event off the 

premises they must carry their individual College Epipen and 

their spare Epipen from home with them in order to attend 

that event.  This is to ensure that sufficient medications are 

available should the student require them.  

 

Parents/carers are required to update their  

son’s expired Epipen and Anaphylaxis Action Plan 

as soon as possible.  Epipens and Action Plans 

need to be dropped at College Reception 

at both campuses. 

 

If parents have specific enquiries about Epipens please 

contact Ms Ireland in First Aid at our Bundoora Campus. 

 

Asthma 

It is advised for students who have asthma to carry their 

own reliever medication such as Ventolin in their pockets, 

however the College is able to supply Ventolin to a student 

who does not have their asthma medication and spacer on 

hand.   

 

The administration of Ventolin is done after consulting your 

son’s Asthma Action Plan from PAM.  If your son does not 

have an asthma action plan and the situation is not deemed 

an emergency, the College will ring the parent/carer to have 

permission granted to administer the medication.   

 

In the event of an asthma medical emergency and you have 

not supplied a current action plan, the First Aid Officer would 

follow emergency asthma care guidelines and an 

ambulance called. 

 

Asthma Action Plans 

It is important that the College has the latest medical 

information for your son.  Unfortunately, there are a number 

of parents and carers who have not supplied a current 

Asthma Action Plan to their son’s medical profile.  

 

Parents/carers of students with Asthma are 

required to check their son’s medical profile and 

ensure that they have supplied a current Asthma 

Action Plan signed by a Doctor to the College and 

have uploaded this plan to their son’s 

medical profile on PAM. 

 

You can also email the Asthma Action Plan as an 

attachment to cathie.ireland@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

Action and management plans for all significant health 

issues allow our First Aid Officers the ability to act quickly 

with the appropriate guidance to assist your son. 

 

Students with other significant health issues are requested 

that their management plans for their condition are dropped 

off at Reception, which will be forwarded to the First Aid 

Officer.  

 

Ms Cathie Ireland 

First Aid Officer 



 

From the  
Business Manager 
 

 

 

 

5% Discount Offer for 2022 Tuition Charges  

Invoices for 2022 were issued in early November 2021.  If you 

have not received your invoice for 2022 fees, please contact 

the office immediately.  

  

A discount of 5% off tuition fees is still being offered.  Please 

contact Ms Emily Hosking on 9468-3327 or via 

fees@parade.vic.edu.au to take advantage. 

  

Payment Authority  

Families are reminded that any Direct Debit Payment 

authorities for 2021 will remain in place unless we are 

advised otherwise.  Payments will be updated for the current 

balance outstanding.  

  

Families need to check their bank accounts to ensure that 

any existing arrangements have rolled over for 2022.  

  

If you are a new family or do not have a Direct Debit payment 

authority in place, please return your form immediately.  

  

If you would like to discuss other options available regarding 

the payment of fees, please call Ms Emily Hosking on  

9468-3327 or email to fees@parade.vic.edu.au 

  

Approved Payment Plans  

Families who do not have an existing approved active 

payment arrangement are required to finalise any ‘Brought 

Forward’ outstanding balance immediately.  

  

If you are experiencing financial difficulty with meeting your 

fee obligations or need some assistance with setting up your 

payment plan please contact Ms Emily Hosking on 9468-3327 

or via fees@parade.vic.edu.au.  

  

Charter Bus  

Students travelling by charter bus in 2022 have been 

allocated a seat and billed for 2022 unless we have been 

advised otherwise.   

Please note one terms notice is required to cancel use of 

this service.  

  

Families who no longer wish to use the service are required 

to forward a cancellation request to 

transport@parade.vic.edu.au or via letter addressed to Mr 

Anthony Glatzel, Logistics Coordinator.  

  

Finance Committee Members  

The College Finance Committee is looking for potential 

members for 2022. 

 

If you are interested in joining or would like to know more 

please contact the Business Manager, Mr Paul Harris, on 

9468-3309 or via paul.harris@parade.vic.edu.au  

 

Mr Paul Harris 

Business Manager 

 

 

 

mailto:fees@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:fees@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:fees@parade.vic.edu.au
mailto:transport@parade.vic.edu.au
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Reading at Parade 
 

 

 

 

 

Reading in English Classes 

The study of texts is central to our English curriculum.  As 

each unit approaches, students are encouraged to re-read the 

text so that they are ready to fully participate in class.  Your 

son should follow the below dates as a guide to his re-reading 

in 2022: 

 

Year 7:  

Finish reading ‘Detention’ by 28 March 

Finish reding ‘Fog a Dox’ by 13 July 

 

Year 8: 

Finish reading ‘Runner’ by 21 February 

Finish reading ‘Falling from Grace’ by 25 July 

 

Year 9:  

Finish reading ‘The Simple Gift’ by 28 February 

Finish reading ‘The Happiest Refugee by 30 May 

Finish reading ‘The Shiny Guys’ by 8 August 

 

Year 10:  

Finish reading ‘Macbeth’ by 7 March 

Finish reading ‘The Sidekicks’ by 13 June 

Finish reading ‘Maus’ by 8 August. 

 

Year 11:  

Finish reading ‘No Sugar’ by 14 February 

Finish reading ‘The Things They Carried’ by 25 April 

Finish reading ‘The Curious Incident of the Dog in the Night-

time’ by 13 June 

 

Year 12:  

Finish reading ‘Station Eleven’ by 21 February 

Finish reading ‘Ransom’ by 13 June 

 

Literature and Altior English teachers will communicate their 

expectations directly with their classes.  

 

Wider reading 

The above books are a part of the formal English curriculum. 

Students are encouraged to engage in wider reading – that is,  

reading beyond these books – which will enable them to 

become better readers, better thinkers, and, ultimately, 

better people. 

 

Students should read for at least twenty minutes each 

afternoon/night. 

 

Research conducted by Fisher, Frey and Hattie (2016) 

confirms that knowledge of vocabulary directly correlates to 

higher levels of achievement. In the below graphics, you can 

see how important reading is to your son’s vocabulary 

development. 



 

 

Additionally, a key finding in the recently published literature 

review ‘The impact of reading for pleasure and empowerment’ 

is that reading for enjoyment not only boosts educational 

outcomes, but also enhances their emotional understanding.  

 

Reading increases empathy, enriches social relationships, 

reduces symptoms of depression and instils an overall sense 

of wellbeing. 

 

Parade encourages reading by running the Parade Reading 

Challenge, the Word Millionaire and participating in the 

Premiers’ Reading Challenge.  Students can earn House 

points, certificates and badges for participation. 

 

What you can do to help at home? 

 

The Harvard Graduate School of Education offers the follow 

advice for parents trying to develop their son’s reading skills: 

 

• Read in front of your son. We know that all children learn 

from what they observe. If you’re visibly engaged in and 

excited about reading, your son is likely to catch your 

enthusiasm and become a better reader himself. 

 

• Talk to your son about what you are reading. It is key to 

show your son that you enjoy reading and think that 

learning is important. In turn, ask your son about what 

he is reading and studying in English.  To assist with 

this, you may like to read the book your son is studying 

in class, so that you can more deeply engage him in 

conversations about it. 

 

• Visit the library together and borrow books for yourself 

as well as for your son. 

 

• Scatter books, magazines, newspapers, and comics in 

everyday places — the car, bedroom, or the breakfast 

table. 

 

• View websites together with your son, share e-Books, 

even listen to audiobooks. This all counts as reading — 

every little bit helps! 

 

• Have conversations with your son about current events 

and happenings in your community. 

 

Mr James Fogarty 

Learning Area Leader – English  

 

https://readingagency.org.uk/news/The%20Impact%20of%20Reading%20for%20Pleasure%20and%20Empowerment.pdf


 

From the  
Director of Music 
 

 

 

 

Welcome to 2022 in the Parade College Music Department! 

We are looking forward to a wonderful year of music making 

filled with exciting opportunities for your son. 

  

By now, all families would have received the welcome letter 

and information for Instrumental Music Lessons and 

ensembles for 2022.  We encourage you to sit down with a 

cuppa and read through all the important information 

regarding lessons, ensemble rehearsals, use of MS Teams 

for remote lessons and communication with instrumental staff, 

and commitment to the program.  As always, please feel free 

to contact us directly at music@parade.vic.edu.au with any 

questions. 

  

Instrumental Music Enrolments 

Instrumental music enrolments for 2022 remain open until 

Friday 11 February and we encourage students from all year 

levels to sign up.  The College offers tuition on a range of 

instruments including guitar, piano, woodwind and brass in 

both individual and small group lessons. 

  

The enrolment form can be accessed at this link or via the 

College website following these steps: Education -->  Music --

> Instrumental Lesson Booking Form. 

  

More in depth information regarding the Instrumental Music 

Program can be found in the Instrumental Music Handbook 

on the College website.  Any further questions or concerns 

can be directed to music@parade.vic.edu.au. 

  

Instrumental Music Scholarships 

The Music Department is pleased to confirm that Music 

Tuition Scholarships will once again be offered in 2022 to 

enhance the development of eager music students. 

  

Applications for all music scholarships will be conducted by 

video audition submission in 2022.  All students are 

encouraged to apply, and all applications will be accepted and 

considered equally. 

 

Please visit the College website or follow this link for further 

information and to download the application information 

pack.  

 

Applications will close on Friday 11 February 2022 and are 

to be submitted via this link. 

 

Any further questions can be directed to 

music@parade.vic.edu.au. 

 

Open Day 

The annual Parade College Open Day is fast approaching 

on Sunday 13 February and the Music Department will be 

front and centre this year as we host our debut performance 

in the brand-new Performing Arts Centre.   This is the first 

performance for the Music Department in 2022 and a great 

opportunity for our students to share their talents with 

prospective Paradians and their families. 

  

Students who will be required to perform at Open Day would 

have received an email with the schedule.  Please make 

sure you have checked this carefully and spoken with your 

Ensemble Director/instrumental/classroom teacher to 

ensure you are aware of your attendance and performance 

requirements for the day.  In the interest of minimising mass 

gatherings of students, we have limited the amount of 

ensembles needed for the day.  A BBQ lunch will be 

provided for students. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above: Year 12 student Mackinley Rolfe (L06) performing at a 

recent Lynch House Assembly  

mailto:music@parade.vic.edu.au
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150. Past. Present. Parade. Update 

The Production Team, in consultation with the College 

Leadership Team, has made the very difficult decision to 

cancel the in-person performance of 150. Past. Present. 

Parade. that was scheduled to debut at Hamer Hall on 

Monday 21 February. 

  

This was a difficult decision that has not been made lightly, 

especially considering the amount of time and effort that has 

gone into bringing the production to its current state. 

Following our initial postponement in August last year, we 

were optimistic that the production would be able to proceed 

with a full house and with a full cast on stage.   

 

However, in light of the current COVID-19 situation and the 

many challenges presented by the emergence of the Omicron 

strain, it would not be in the best interests of staff and student 

wellbeing to continue with such a large-scale event at this 

time.   

 

All pre-existing ticket holders will be contacted by the Hamer 

Hall box office to confirm a full refund. 

  

Although disappointed that we cannot continue as originally 

planned, the Production Team is thrilled to announce that 

150. Past. Present. Parade. will live on in a recorded version. 

The production will be professionally filmed in our own 

Rivergum Theatre over the course of the next two weeks and 

then professionally edited and mixed before making its grand 

debut at a premiere screening later in the year.  Further 

details surrounding the screening will be announced in due 

course. 

  

Above: Parade College Drumline in rehearsals for the 

upcoming 150. Past. Present. Parade. concert  

 

 

Information regarding the filming schedule has been 

communicated to families of all cast and crew involved in 

the show.  If there are any questions or concerns about this 

process, please do not hesitate to contact the Production 

Team directly at 150concert@parade.vic.edu.au. 

  

The entire Production Team wishes to reiterate its sincere 

thanks to all families, and particularly our dedicated cast, for 

their continued support during what has been a rather 

turbulent rehearsal process.   

 

Although COVID has afflicted our timeline on more than one 

occasion, we remain optimistic and excited that we will have  

the chance to showcase the hard work and copious 

amounts of energy poured into this production at a cinema 

near you in the very near future. 

 

Ensemble Timetable 

Parade College is proud to offer such a diverse and 

extensive range of ensembles for our students to participate 

and excel in.   

 

In 2022, the ensemble timetable is as follows with all 

rehearsals taking place at lunchtime unless otherwise 

specified. 

 

mailto:150concert@parade.vic.edu.au


 

Students enrolled in instrumental music lessons can find their 

allocated ensemble on the noticeboard in the Music 

Department and the relevant ensemble MS Teams page. 

  

Students who are not enrolled in the program but play an 

instrument are also welcome to join an ensemble. Please 

speak with Ms. Calia for further information. 

  

Music Recruitment Evening and Music 'Sway' 

Website 

Unfortunately, we will have to postpone our Music 

Recruitment Evening originally scheduled for Thursday 17 

February.   

 

We are working on a video presentation that will be available 

for families to view and if students are interested in learning 

an instrument or joining the program, they are encouraged to 

come to the Music Department for a chat.  

 

Alternatively, you can 'Meet the Teacher' virtually and see 

what we have on offer via the Music Sway Website.  This is 

the one-stop shop for all things music at the College so 

ensure you bookmark the link to keep up with all of the latest 

happenings in the Music Department. 

 

Above: : Andrew Katsaros Year 10 T06 with his AMEB certificate  

AMEB Exams 

Australian Music Examination Board (AMEB) exams were 

once again held via video in 2021 and we would like to take 

this opportunity to congratulate the following students on 

their fantastic results: 

 

Ochinthya Gamage, Year 9 L19 

Piano Leisure Video Repertoire Grade 3,  

awarded with Honours 

 

Andrew Katsaros, Year 10 T06 

Online Written Examination Theory of Music 2nd Grade 

 

Lachlan Merory, Year 10 L09 

Clarinet Video Repertoire Grade 5 

 

John Sterich, Year10 B01 

Clarinet Video Repertoire Grade 2, 

awarded with High Distinction 

 

Ms Melissa Calia 

Director of Music 

https://sway.office.com/3PA7ahpn0EBfnSwC?ref=Link&loc=play


 

From the Dean of  
High Performance Sport 

 

 

 

 

ACC Athletics Championships 2022 

The ACC Athletic Championships will be held on Thursday 

24 February at the Lakeside Stadium, Albert Park.   

 

Listed below is the training schedule for 2022. 

 

Thursday 10 February, Periods 4 to 6 

Year 7 House Athletics Carnival 

Bundoora Campus 

 

Monday 14 February, 12.00pm to 2.00pm 

Selection Meeting at Willinda Park 

 

Tuesday 15 February, 12.50pm to 3.00pm 

Year 9 to 12 Athlete Training at Willinda Park 

 

Thursday 17 February, 12.50pm to 3.00pm 

Year 7 and 8 Athlete Training at Willinda Park 

 

Thursday 25 February 

ACC Athletics Championship, Lakeside Stadium 

 

ACC Swimming Championships 2022 

This years ACC Swimming Championships will be held on 

Wednesday 30 March at the Melbourne Sports and Aquatic 

Centre.  Training will commence on 9 March at 7.15am.  

Further information will be advised in the next Newsletter.   

 

ACC Senior Sport - Term 1 

Term 1 sports of Cricket, Volleyball and Tennis for senior 

students are already underway.  Senior Football (AFL), 

Soccer and Basketball trials and training will commence in 

late February/early March.  Further information will be 

advised in the next Newsletter. 

 

ACC Term 2 Sport - Years 8, 9, and 10 

Trials for Term 2 Football (AFL and Soccer) will commence 

in High Performances classes.  To accommodate the 

potential development of students not selected into a 2021 

High Performance class and provide the opportunity to try  

out for a 2021 ACC team, additional trials taking place in 

Term 1 for all ACC Sports are as follows: 

 

Football (AFL) 

Thursday 8 and 29 March, 3.15pm 

 

Soccer 

Tuesday 6 and 27 March, 3.15pm 

 

Non High Performance students wishing to trial should 

register their intention with me ASAP.  

john.baxter@parade.vic.edu.au 

 

ACC Term 2 Sport - Year 7 

Trials for Term 2 Football (AFL & Soccer), and Term 4 

(Cricket and Tennis) will take place during Term 1.  Football 

trials will commence on Open Day.  Details regarding further 

trials will be advised shortly. 

  

State and National Representatives 

The annual College Magazine, the Paradian, includes a 

section relating to Sport which encompasses both ACC and 

external sports.  

 

To celebrate the performance of students, I am asking for all 

students who have represented Victoria or Australia in a 

Sport to email myself with details of their involvement.   

 

My email address is john.baxter@parade.vic.edu.au  

 

Mr John Baxter 

Dean of High Performance Sport 

mailto:paul.groves@parade.vic.edu.au
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From the Coordinator of 
Sport Years 7 to 8 

 

 

 

 

Year 7 House Athletics Carnival 

The Year 7 House Athletic Carnival is being held at Parade 

on Thursday 10 February during periods 4 to 6.  Strong 

performances at this event will see students invited to 

Athletics training.  

 

Year 7 Trial AFL Games - Open Day 

Saturday 13 February 

All Year 7 students are invited to attend trial games for the 

AFL team on Open Day.  

 

Game times are 10.00am to 11.15am for Hughes or Lynch 

House, and 12.30pm to 1.45pm for Bodkin or Treacy House.  

 

If your son can’t make the session designated for their 

House, then they can come to the alternative session.  

 

Students have been given a sheet in their House Sport 

classes and were asked to return it with preferred positions 

so teams can be organised prior to Open Day.  

 

All students wanting to participate must bring mouthguards, 

boots, and wear shorts and an AFL jumper for the trial. 

 

Mr Gerard Large 

Coordinator of Sport Years 7 to 8 

Bundoora Campus Traffic 
Arrangements 
 

 

 

 

A reminder al all parents dropping off or picking up 

their sons from the Bundoora Campus... 

• Please observe all speed zones and traffic management 

signage whilst on College grounds. 

• Please follow directions by traffic marshals and parking 

attendants. 

• There is a strict NO STANDING rule for all vehicles 

anywhere along the College Driveway. 

 

Morning Student Drop Off Zones  

The College has two convenient zones for students to be 

dropped off at the Bundoora Campus: Garvey Terrace and 

ERC carpark. 

 

Garvey Terrace 

Vehicles entering the main driveway from Plenty Road may 

drop students at Garvey Terrace.  Drop off only, no standing 

zone. 

 

ERC Carpark 

Vehicles entering via Milton Parade may drop off students at 

the ERC carpark between 7.00am and 9.00am.   

 

Afternoon Student Pick Up Zones 

The College has two convenient zones where vehicles may 

park, to collect students at the end of the school day from the 

Bundoora Campus: Garvey Terrace II and ERC carparks. 

 

Garvey Terrace II 

Vehicles entering the main driveway from Plenty Road may 

park in the Garvey Terrace II and Garvey Oval carparks. 

 

• Vehicles may exit left via Garvey Oval exit, prior to 

3.30pm. 

• Vehicles may only exit through the Visitor’s carpark and 

main drive once all buses have departed at 3.30pm. 

 

ERC Carpark 

Enter via Milton Parade. Carpark open from 3.00pm to 

3.35pm 

 

Mr Anthony Glatzel 

Logistics Coordinator 



 



 

Calendar 

The following important dates in the College calendar 

can also be found on our website under the ‘News’ tab 

10 February * Ministry Retreat #1 

 * Year 7 House Athletics Carnival 

11 February * PC Program Years 7 to 12 

 * Open Day Preparation 

12 February * Parents of Parade ‘Annual Scone 

Making Day’ 

13 February * Open Day 

 * 150th Concert Rehearsal 

14-17 Feb * Year 7 ACER Testing Period 

14 February * ACC Athletics Squad Training 

15 February * ACC Athletics Squad Training 

 * 150th Concert Rehearsal 

 * Homework Club 

16 February * Senior Sport Round 3 

 * 150th Concert Rehearsal 

 * Homework Club 

 * Share Table 

17 February * Ministry Retreat #2 

 * 150th Concert Rehearsal 

 * Year 7 2022 Camp Information & 

Parent/Tutor Interviews 

 * 2022 VCE Parent Information Evening 

18 February * Commencement Assembly 

 * Strategic Planning Meeting 

21 February * OPA Committee Meeting 

22 February * College Photo Retake Day 

 * Homework Club 

 * ACC Athletics Squad Training 

 * Lake Mungo Student Information 

Sessions  

23 February * Senior Sport Round 4 

 * Homework Club 

 * Bundoora Year 7 Immunisations  

 

24 February * Ministry Retreat #3 

 * Athletics Carnival, Lakeside Stadium 

10am to 4pm 

25 February * Preston Campus Lent Mass 

 * PC Program Years 7 to 12 

28 February * Finance Committee Meeting 

1 March * Homework Club 

2 March * Ash Wednesday  

 * Homework Club 

 * Senior Sport Round 5 

 * Launch of Lenten Fundraising 

3 March * Lake Mungo Parent Information Session, 

6.30pm via Zoom 

4 March * OPA Breakfast Meeting 

 * PC Program Years 7 to 12 

7-12 March * Year 7 Camp Week 

7 March * Year 7 Bodkin & Hughes at Camp 

 * Treacy Trail Year 7 Lynch & Treacy 

 * Advisory Council Meeting 

 * Student Leadership Forum Online 

8 March * Camp Preparation Day Lynch & Treacy 

 * Homework Club 

9 March * Year 7 Lynch & Treacy at Camp 

 * Year 7 Bodkin & Hughes return from 

Camp 

 * Homework Club 

Working Bee 

Sunday 13 March 

8.00am to 12.30pm 

Bundoora & Preston 

Campuses 



 


